
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 
 
ADDITIONAL ESTIMATES - 25 FEBRUARY 2014 
 
IMMIGRATION AND BORDER PROTECTION PORTFOLIO 
 
(AE14/071)  PROGRAMME – Internal Product 
 
 
Senator Seselja (L&CA 95) asked: 
 
Mr Bowles: Largely, in that $382 million, there was about $98 million for Nauru and 
$275-ish million for Manus. 
Senator SESELJA: And that was between PEFO, you said, and— 
Mr Bowles: I cannot remember the exact time, but it would be around that PEFO to 
MYEFO time frame, from memory. I think it would be MYEFO. 
Senator SESELJA: Is it possible, on notice, to provide a more detailed breakdown of 
that capital spend? 
Mr Bowles: Yes, we can. 
 
 
Answer: 
 
During the 2013-14 Mid-Year Economic and Fiscal Outlook (MYEFO) Budget round 
the Department of Immigration and Border Protection (DIBP) was appropriated an 
additional $109.1m ($4.1m Departmental and $105.0m Administered) in capital 
funding for Nauru and $273.3m ($5.3m Departmental and $268.0m Administered) in 
capital funding for Manus.  
 
The table below provides the additional capital funding for Nauru and Manus as 
agreed at the 2013-14 MYEFO Budget round and published in the 2013-14 Portfolio 
Additional Estimates Statements at page 18. 
 
 
Location 2013-14 

$m 
2014-15 

$m 
Total 
$m 

Nauru 54.6 54.5 109.1 
Manus 125.5 147.8 273.3 
Total 180.1 202.3 382.4 

 
 


